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***** 
Foundation Challenge Will Match 

Contributions through May 
We have raised over $6,000 towards our goal of $8,000 for a matching donation!  

The paddle raise at the auction raised more than $40,000 to pay for staff !   A 
generous Wilson family has agreed to match donations to Foundation in the month 
of May up to an additional $8,000. We are asking those of you who haven't donated 

yet to do so now.  You can click here to make your contribution, or write a check 
payable to "Wilson Foundation" and drop it off to the office.  No amount is too large 

or too small as our combined efforts have impact. Thank you! 

***** 

http://www.pps.k12.or.us/schools/wilson/
https://www.facebook.com/Woodrow-Wilson-High-School-Portland-OR-217740154927750/
https://twitter.com/principalBchat?ref_src=twsrc%5Etfw
http://www.pps.net/Page/10118
https://allhandsraised.org/donate/


Thursday, May 25, 2017
A/Tutor Time, Periods 1–4

ATHLETICS
Go to wilsonathletics.com for complete sports schedules. 

❋Sign up to work the Boosters concession stand at the home games marked below, 
help Boosters support Wilson student activities! Go to the link to sign up: http://
vols.pt/zLYCmC. ❋

Thursday, May 25 
❋Boys Lacrosse vs Westview, Cascade Cup Quarterfinal:  7pm @ Wilson. $8 for 
adults, $5 for students, kids 5 and under free.❋ 

EVENTS

Thursday, May 25 
Lost and Found Deadline Extended 
There are still lots of unclaimed items in room 139 waiting to be picked up.  Pick 
them up by the end of the day today. Remaining items will be donated. 

SCHEDULE FOR
MAY 22 - MAY 26

SCHEDULE FOR
MAY 29 - JUNE 2

Monday, May 22: B
Tuesday, May 23: A
Wednesday,  May 24: B
Thursday, May 25: A/Tutor Time
Friday, May 26: B/Tutor Time

Monday, May 29: Memorial Day Holiday
Tuesday, May 30: A
Wednesday,  May 31: B
Thursday, June 1: A/Special Schedule
Friday, June 2: B/Tutor Time

http://wilsonathletics.com
http://vols.pt/zLYCmC
http://vols.pt/zLYCmC


Athletic Safety Dinner and Moms’ Meet and Greet, Casa Colima, 6319 SW 
Capitol Hwy, 6-7pm 
Please join us for a fun Moms’ Meet and Greet, a chance to get know our fellow 
Wilson moms and our community a little better. This is a free event but you must 
rsvp to jessica@tindellco.com. Please send an email with your name, the sports 
your kids are interested in, and the concerns you have for your kids in sports. The 
first 90 people who rsvp will be granted access at the door. Guests will be able to 
purchase food and beverages as they like. 

Guest Speakers: 
• Joel Marick, MA, ATC, Providence Sports Care Center, Wilson Team Trainer 
• Dr. James C. Chesnutt, MD, Medical Director for OHSU Sports Medicine, 

Volunteer Wilson Football Team Doctor and Former Wilson Parent 
• Dr. Ron Turker, MD, Orthopedic Surgeon, Kaiser Permanente, Former Wilson 

Parent 

Band Concert, Wilson Auditorium, 7:00pm 

Friday, May 26 
Spring One-Acts, 7:30pm 

Saturday, May 27 
Spring One-Acts, 7:30pm 

NEWS

New: Watch Wilson Students Learn Rescue Techniques
Wilson High School is the first school in PPS to offer a Teen CERT program. The 
Community Emergency Response Team offers students a chance to learn and 

mailto:jessica@tindellco.com


practice skills necessary to respond to all kinds of emergency situations. Watch 
them in action with Mr. Olsen here: https://youtu.be/qCG3rTG8Xdk. 

Wilson Juniors Qualify for 2018 National Merit Scholarship 
Competition
The following students have met entry requirements for the 2018 scholarship 
program based on their 2016 PSAT scores. From the 50,000 high scorers 
nationwide (out of a total of 1.5 million test-takers), about 16,000 will be named 
National Merit Program Semifinalists. Good luck to our Wilson qualifiers! 

Benjamin Carleton 
Clay Hunter 
Elijah Moon 
Elise Paznokas 
Steven Peterson 
Sarah Pfeiffer 
Marley Weakland 
Craig Weeks 

Check Out New Photos from the Trojan Touchdown Club 
Flickr page

Wilson Debaters Win Award
Congratulations to Seniors Hannah Borel and Benedicte Hamilton! They have 
both been awarded the Academic All American award from the National Speech 
and Debate Association, recognizing academic rigor, competitive success, and 
personal excellence.  

Construction on Rieke Soccer Field Starts Week of May 22
The replacement of Rieke Field under the Parks Replacement Bond will include the 
removal and replacement of the existing outdated synthetic turf field with new 

https://youtu.be/qCG3rTG8Xdk
https://flickr.com/photos/102829543@N05/sets/72157681157840452


synthetic turf specific for soccer and lacrosse. The replacement field will be the 
same size and in the same place as the existing field. This project will also provide 
new sports field furnishings, drinking fountain, a dedicated location for temporary 
restroom facilities, and provisions for future sports field lighting. The field will re-
open for use in the Fall of 2017. More information at https://
www.portlandoregon.gov/parks/69497. 

ANNOUNCEMENTS

New: Spring Sports Awards, Tuesday, June 30, 7:00pm

New: Legacy Good Sam Volunteer Summer Volunteer 
Program
Are you interested in working in the medical profession the the future? Then this 
opportunity may be for you! The Junior Volunteer Program at Legacy Good 
Samaritan Medical Center offers a variety of experiences based in a hospital setting. 
Many high school students are enjoying and gaining valuable experiences while 
working as team members within the hospital environment.  

Legacy Good Samaritan has positions available for responsible and dedicated young 
people to participate in the volunteer program for Summer 2017. The requirements 
for the program are students must be fourteen years of age, provide a 
recommendation from a school counselor or teacher and be able to commit to a 
schedule and volunteer for a minimum of 50 hours.  

Interested students please stop by the College and Career Center in room 220 for 
more information and to pick up an application.  

Attention Seniors!
Half of you haven’t turned in photos for the senior slideshow. Please submit a baby 
photo  and current photo (with your name) to chloe.schiminovich@gmail.com by 

https://www.portlandoregon.gov/parks/69497
https://www.portlandoregon.gov/parks/69497
mailto:chloe.schiminovich@gmail.com


Monday, May 29. Group photos  accompanied by names of those pictured are 
welcome also. 

New Dates for Varsity/JV Boys Basketball Summer League 
Tryouts
Previously scheduled for May 24 and 25, tryouts have been rescheduled: 

• Varsity/JV: Saturday, June 3, 10:30am-12pm, and Sunday, June 4, 1:30-3:00pm 
• Freshmen: Saturday, June 10, 10:30am-12:30pm 
 
Athletes need to turn in permission form before or at first tryout, available in the 
Athletic Office or online here: http://www.wilsonathletics.com/page/show/
2578747-summer-camps-and-training. 

Parent meeting (all ages): Saturday, June 3, 12pm following the Varsity/JV tryouts 

A Few Parent Volunteers Still Needed!
On June 1 the WHS Booster Club will be holding the annual Senior BBQ Picnic at 
the Track Snack Shack immediately following the Senior Award Ceremony. This is a 
yearly celebration that the Boosters host for our graduating seniors and faculty. We 
need your help to pull this off ! Please go to this link http://signup.com/go/
ZAogTiD  to sign up for the shifts below. Thanks! 

8-9 am: Set-Up 
9-11 am: Food Preparation 
9am-1pm: Grill Assistants 
11 am-1 pm: Servers 
1pm-2pm: Clean-Up 

Senior Finals Schedule
Seniors will take their finals on May 30 and 31 in their regular class periods. The 
last day for Seniors is May 31. 

http://www.wilsonathletics.com/page/show/2578747-summer-camps-and-training
http://www.wilsonathletics.com/page/show/2578747-summer-camps-and-training
http://www.wilsonathletics.com/page/show/2578747-summer-camps-and-training
http://signup.com/go/ZAogTiD
http://signup.com/go/ZAogTiD


Summer Athletics
There are opportunities for high school and youth athletes starting in May. Go to 
wilsonathletics.com for the details. 

Leave Your Legacy—Buy A Brick to Support Wilson
Leave your legacy by purchasing an engraved brick at the Wilson Plaza in the 
Wilson stadium. Proceeds will support student activities and future improvements 
to the Wilson field and stadium. The Wilson Boosters will have a permanent brick 
installed and engraved with your personalized message. Makes a great graduation 
gift, memorial, or tribute. Order online at www.bricksrus.com/order/wilsonfields 
or see order form. Payment can be made via check or via SchoolPay at https://
pps.schoolpay.com/pay/for/Wilson-Engraved-Plaza-Brick-/Mcic. Orders placed 
by June 9 will be installed this summer. 

4” x 8” brick: $100    8”x 8” brick: $250 
Wilson Plaza Bricks gift certificates are available 
  

Juniors: This Spring is the Time to Ramp up Your College 
Exploration in Preparation for Fall Applications!
Learn more here. 

Summer Opportunities
See the Wilson College & Career Center page for a listing of summer 
opportunities. 

Scholarships
For scholarships and application information, go to http://www.pps.net/Page/
7697#scholarship_list. 

http://wilsonathletics.com
http://www.bricksrus.com/order/wilsonfields
http://www.pps.net/cms/lib8/OR01913224/Centricity/Domain/1484/Brick_order_form.pdf
https://pps.schoolpay.com/pay/for/Wilson-Engraved-Plaza-Brick-/Mcic
https://pps.schoolpay.com/pay/for/Wilson-Engraved-Plaza-Brick-/Mcic
http://www.pps.net/site/Default.aspx?PageID=10263#juniors_spring
http://www.pps.net/Page/10263#summer_opportunities
http://www.pps.net/Page/7697#scholarship_list
http://www.pps.net/Page/7697#scholarship_list


Seniors
Clear Fees Now 
This is a reminder that your fees need to be paid before you can receive graduation 
tickets and your diploma.  Amounts due can include fees for transcripts sent 
electronically or mailed to colleges.  Fees can be paid to Ana Curtis, the bookkeeper 
in room 149 and transcript fees can be paid to Ana Curtis or Sharon Dailey, the 
counseling secretary. Check with Ana if you’re not sure if you owe fees. 

Are You on Track to Graduate? 
Seniors, check your Graduation Status in your Synergy Account (under Course 
History) to make sure you have met your essential skills in reading, writing, and 
math.  If you have not met one or more of them you must meet with our Testing 
Coordinator, Meg Merrill, in the Main Office immediately or Vice Principal, Ayesha 
Freeman, in office #139, to make a plan for completion. Meeting the essential skills 
is a graduation requirement; if you are missing one or more you will not graduate. 
Meeting essential skills is not the same as passing your classes. 

Naviance Graduation Survey 
Fill out the required Graduation Survey on Naviance as soon as possible!  We need 
to know your plans for next year for the Senior Issue of the Horse, Wilson's student 
magazine, currently in production. 

Wilson HS Boys Youth Lacrosse Camp, June 19, 20 & 22, 
Wilson Turf Field, 6-8pm
Join Wilson Boys Lacrosse Head Coach Derek MacDicken, his staff and current 
players for a three-day instructional boys youth lacrosse camp. For boys 
currently in grades 3-8, $50 registration fee.  Open to all abilities. Learn lacrosse, or 
improve your skills and become a better player. Daily skills covered include stick 
handling/cradling, passing, catching, shooting, offensive and defensive skills, player 
positional skills plus modified game play and fun games. Register at 
www.WilsonLax.org. 

http://www.WilsonLax.org


Wilson HS Girls Youth Lacrosse Camp, June 26-29, Wilson 
Turf Field, 7-9pm
Join Wilson Girls Lacrosse Head Coach Julia Baker, her staff and current players for 
a four-day instructional youth lacrosse camp. For girls in grades 2-9, $65 
registration fee.  Register at www.wilsonlax.com.  
 
Open to all abilities. Learn lacrosse, or improve your skills and become a better 
player. Daily skills covered include stick handling/cradling, passing, catching, 
shooting, offensive and defensive skills, plus modified game play and fun games. 

Support Wilson PTA, Buy Scrip
Scrip is an easy way to support the PTA that costs you nothing extra! This program 
works with local and national vendors, including most of your favorite grocers, 
restaurants and retailers. Leave your order with the Wilson Bookkeeper on Monday, 
pick up your scrip on Friday afternoon. Or place your order by phone, postal mail,  
or e-mail! Contact Martha Schulte (schulte@easystreet.net; 503-244-5072) for 
more information or to place an order. Download order forms here.  

Support Wilson Boosters When You Shop Amazon
Do you shop at Amazon? Looking for a free way to support the Wilson Booster 
Club?  Amazon now has a website that dedicates 0.5% of all of your qualifying 
purchases to the program of your choice with out costing you a dime.   
AmazonSmile has the same great products and prices as the regular Amazon site.   
Go to http://smile.amazon.com/ch/93-1039512  for all of your internet purchases. 

Last Day of School is Now June 15
The April 7 teacher-planning day has been changed to an instructional day,  and 
another day has been added to the school year. The last day of school is now June 
15. These calendar changes do not affect graduation dates for seniors. 

http://www.wilsonlax.com
mailto:schulte@easystreet.net
http://www.pps.net/cms/lib8/OR01913224/Centricity/Domain/787/Personal_Order_Form_4-13-17.pdf
http://smile.amazon.com/ch/93-1039512


COMMUNITY

Rummage for the Roof Sale, Sunday, June 11, Maplewood 
Gym
8am: Early bird special, $10 admission 
9am-1pm: Open to the public, free admission 
1-3pm: Everything is half off 

Help Maplewood Elementary build a playground shelter to keep kids dry during 
recess. Donate items on Saturday, June 10, from 10am-1pm in the Maplewood 
Elementary gym, 7452 SW 52nd Ave., or contact the organizers to make an 
appointment. Questions? Want to help?  Contact Stef Kondor 
(stefaniekondor@gmail.com) or Liz Jones (lizsjones1@gmail.com). 

Summer Reading High School Challenge Starts June 16
High school teens have their own game this year with new challenges and high 
school-only prizes, combining digital and other literacies with reading. See the 
whole list at https://multcolib.org/challenge. The High School Challenge offers 
prizes like Chipotle meals, Dutch Brothers drinks, and chances to win $100 gift 
cards for Powell’s Books, Wunderland Games, or a $250 shopping spree. Besides 
supporting reading, the Summer Reading program includes free workshops, maker 
sessions, and camps for teens hosted at local libraries. Workshops include building 
your own skateboard, creating comics, 3-D printing, cooking and more. Find out 
about library events at https://multcolib.org/events. 

CONNECTIONS
The Wilson Daily Bulletin is an electronic newsletter full of useful information and 
interesting news emailed to Wilson students, parents, staff, and community 
members. The Bulletin is published every day. The Monday Edition has the widest 
distribution and includes more general announcements; Thursday-Friday the focus 
is on events more specific to the school and what goes on in the building during 

mailto:stefaniekondor@gmail.com
mailto:lizsjones1@gmail.com
https://multcolib.org/challenge
https://multcolib.org/events


school hours. Archives can be found online at the Wilson website. If you would like 
to be added (specify whether you would like to be on the daily list or just the 
Monday list) or removed from the distribution list, send your email address to 
Valeurie Friedman at vfriedman@pps.net. Have good news to share about 
Wilson students or alumni? Send the details to Valeurie Friedman at 
vfriedman@pps.net. 

PPS Calendar for 2017-18:
Find it online at http://www.pps.net/cms/lib8/OR01913224/Centricity/Domain/
4/School-Quarter-Calendar-2017-18.pdf. 

ALL THINGS WILSON
Be sure to visit the Wilson website at: http://www.pps.k12.or.us/schools/wilson/ to 
find many useful resources for parents and students including: 
  - Event, activity, and holiday listings on the Wilson calendar 
  - Online student research tools 
  - Links to the Daily Bulletin and past issues of the Wilson Spotlight 
  -  Counseling Department  
  - How to get involved with PTA, Boosters, or Foundation 
  - How to order scrip (http://www.pps.k12.or.us/schools/wilson/files/
school-wilson/scrip_4_15.pdf.) 

Stay in Touch with the Wilson Counseling Department
Follow #wilsoncounseling on Instagram for scholarship, college, and special 
events! For text alerts on financial aid and college resources, text COLLEGE to 
44044! 

Follow Wilson Leadership 
Twitter: @wilson_trojans 
Instagram: wilson_trojans 
Facebook: Wilson Leadership 

http://www.pps.net/wilson
mailto:vfriedman@pps.net
mailto:vfriedman@pps.net
http://www.pps.net/cms/lib8/OR01913224/Centricity/Domain/4/School-Quarter-Calendar-2017-18.pdf
http://www.pps.net/cms/lib8/OR01913224/Centricity/Domain/4/School-Quarter-Calendar-2017-18.pdf
http://www.pps.net/cms/lib8/OR01913224/Centricity/Domain/4/School-Quarter-Calendar-2017-18.pdf
http://www.pps.k12.or.us/schools/wilson/
http://www.pps.k12.or.us/schools/wilson/files/school-wilson/scrip_4_15.pdf
http://www.pps.k12.or.us/schools/wilson/files/school-wilson/scrip_4_15.pdf


Follow Wilson Yearbook
Instagram: @wilson.yearbook 
Twitter: @WilsonTroyan 

Follow Wilson’s magazine, The Trojan Horse
Twitter: @whstrojanhorse 
Instagram: @whstrojanhorse 
Use the hashtag #whshorse and send us your pictures.  

Follow SouthWest StageWorks, the Wilson High School 
Theatre Company 

Website: southweststageworks.com 
Facebook: SouthWest StageWorks/Wilson High School Drama Announcements  
Twitter/Instagram/Snapchat: @SW2Official 
Blog: southweststageworks.blogspot.com 

Alumni News 
Wilson High School official alumni website: 
 http://www.wilsonalumni.com. 

Alumni Class Reunions
To find out about upcoming Class Reunions go to: http://www.wilsonalumni.com/
reunions.htm. 

Wilson Graduates Who Have Served or Are Serving in the 
Military
To add your name and information to the archive of Wilson Military Graduates, 
click on this link: http://www.wilsonalumni.com/Military.html 

Wilson Sports Schedules
http://www.wilsonathletics.com 

http://southweststageworks.com
http://southweststageworks.blogspot.com
http://www.wilsonalumni.com
http://www.wilsonathletics.com


Faculty/Staff Contact Information
If you would like to contact faculty or staff at Wilson go to http://
www.pps.k12.or.us/schools/wilson/. 

Portland Public Schools recognizes the diversity and worth of all individuals and groups and their roles in society.  All individuals 
and groups shall be treated with fairness in all activities, programs and operations, without regard to age, color, creed, disability, 
marital status, national origin, race, religion, sex, or sexual orientation. Board of Education Policy 1.80.020-P.   The Portland, 
Oregon School District is an equal opportunity educator and employer.  Persons with disabilities or who are in need of additional 
accommodations in order to attend or participate in an event or program at Wilson High School should contact Maude Lamont, 
Curriculum VP, Telephone:  503-916-5280 email: mlamont@pps.net. 


